VC Venta Women’s

The year started off looking like the women’s section was going to fall flat on its face!  Both Amy and I were carrying an injury into the new year. Amy spent months enduring rehab. Whilst my time was taken up with training for my upcoming events planned during the summer. As we were the only 2 to organise and lead the rides, it wasn’t looking good for 2024!
However, 2024 saw the women’s section grow beyond belief, but not in the way expected!  
The women’s rides (which previously ran on Saturdays) were always kept separate from the main club rides. Very few men attended these.  The ride which has been most successful in 2024, has been the mixed gender ride on a Tuesday evening – City Lights (AKA Kebab Ride). Women always outnumber men on the City Lights Ride.  This has become extremely popular with a minimum of 5 in attendance each week (double figures when it isn’t raining)! We had 11 turn out and ride last night (12th November), 11 more than the Chain-gang! 
This has been 2 years in the making. And it has been because there was a core group of 5 (Amy, Phil, Brenda, Simon and Isla), who turned up and rode every week.  It may have something to do with the fact that we go for a kebab after the ride each week. 
They can be super proud of their achievement.
November saw 4 women attend the club gravel ride. I’m hoping we can encourage more women to attend these over the coming months. Maybe this is something the women’s section can focus on promoting for 2025. 
2024 has the been the year for the women to go and explore. Many ladies have gone and had adventures away from the club rides. Annie has endured the hardship and success of completing an ultra-endurance race, whilst Finty has gone bike packing with her dad across France. To support these ladies with their training or chatting bikes, gears and fears, has been an absolute pleasure and a privilege. 
We have met many new women this year during the City Lights rides, forming a fantastic community. We are being pushed for more social evenings together (which Vanda has organised). There is even a spin-off VCV Women’s Swim group. We’ve had more than 1 birthday ride and a wedding anniversary ride (followed by food) this year.  Next Tuesday, we are swapping the kebab for our Christmas meal – curry. The social / community aspect has been a massive attraction contributing to the success of the City Lights ride.
2025 is looking exciting. 
 


